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President

Mary Swirsky


463-4015

Secretary

Ann Rudolph


463-5803

Treasurer

Candy LoBue


463-2677

President-elect

Lynda Boody

     202 355-4201

Board Members

Term thru 6/17

James Schreiber


463-3377

John Diekmann


463-7162

Carolyn Strelo-Smith


463-4696

John Murray


463-5550

Term thru 6/18

Jim Snyder


221-3986

Oscar Hernandez


463-1873

Peggy Bitler


463-4239

Richard Ernst

     916 749-8479

Kathie Mann


463-4265

Newsletter

Prices  463-3794

Program Schedule:
Jan. 31 Update on Sheriff’s office

Feb. 7  RYE outbound & Interact

Feb. 14 Valentines Day Program -


Spouse night

Feb. 21  Student of the month

Feb. 28 Speech & music contests

As soon as you have a program set up, let Lucy know at: lrechel@slcnv.com
Upcoming Events:

Feb. 5 Super Bowl Party

Feb. 14 Board Meeting

Mar. 11 Lucy’s Bull sale

Mar. 18 NRA dinner
Mar. 25 Spring Dinner/Dance  

Programs needed: Keep going on the programs.  Lucy is starting to worry about keeping us informed and entertained. We don’t want Lucy to be worried about anything.

 Everyone is eligible to arrange programs, but this quarter the primary responsibility is on the group: Tom & Judy Price, Jay Recanzone, Dennis & Lucy Rechel, Ann & Ted Rudolph, Steve Rye, Jim Schreiber, Steve Singer and Bunny Snyder.

Coming soon so be ready:

Super Bowl Party:  Peggy has this one pretty well organized.  We just have to help her do it.  Chili or tri-tip for dinner with garlic bread.  Lots of appetizers before and during the game.  Check with Peggy to find out where you can help.  There’s setup, food prep, food serving, cleanup, bar tending and more so do your part to help Rotary.  We make between $2,000 and $3,000 dollars on this event and that helps pay for the scholarships and other things we do.  We only make money if all 100 tickets are sold so make sure you help with that.

Spring Dinner/Dance:  The planning is progressing on this one also but it requires a lot more planning than the Super Bowl party.  Once the Super Bowl is over, we have to get advertising out and start selling tickets.  In addition to the silent auction, we are having our three item raffle again this year.  The three items are $500 Texaco gasoline card, a wine cabinet/cooler and a gun safe.  Hopefully we will have an info sheet available with more information about the three items.  Tickets for the raffle will be $10 and we need to sell lots of them.  Tickets for the dinner/dance will be $30 in advance or $35 at the door.  Be checking at the meetings to find out how you can help with this event.  Lynda Boody is handling the silent auction and she needs to know what items will be offered there.  

Speech and music contests: Feb. 28 is the date set for the Club Speech and Music contests.  YHS instructor Amanda Aldrich has promised to have several of her students ready for the Speech Contest.  We haven’t had any competitors in the Music Contest in recent years but maybe this year will bring some.  It was recently discovered that Chiara, our Italian exchange student, plays the guitar and might be willing to compete.  One big problem is that she doesn’t have a guitar here.  She plays classical type music and would prefer a classical type guitar.  If you have one laying around that you would loan to her, let her know.

We have been asked to host the Area 10 Speech and Music Contests this year.  We will need a few people to help with this.  We need several judges for each contest.  The judging is relatively straight forward.  There is a judging sheet with a list of criteria.  You just rate each contestant as they perform.  We will use the same approach at the Club competition, so you can practice there.  Be thinking about it, because even if you don’t volunteer you may be drafted.

Opportunity to Serve Rotary:  

You already know about this first opportunity.  We need someone to take over the reins of our Club for the 2018-19 year.  Lynda Boody has accepted the presidency job for next year, 2017-18, but we need someone to follow her.  It is best to get these things settled early so you have lots of time to think about what you would like to see the Club work on.  Remember that this position has to be filled and appointments are one way of doing it.

The second opportunity that will be coming up soon is a replacement for Mel Foremaster, our Area 10 Assistant Governor.  This position gives you a chance to meet occasionally with the five Clubs in Area 10, Fallon, Fernley, Tonopah, Smith Valley and Yerington.  As the name implies, the position is mainly a helping position for keeping the District Governor in touch with the Clubs.  Mel’s three year term as AG will run out towards the end of this year.  

Rotary Youth Exchange:

This years exchange student, Chiara, is pretty well established and settled for the year.  I understand she is starting to give cooking lessons.  I know she gave Judy and I some good advice about what to eat on our recent trip in Italy.  As I mentioned earlier in this newsletter we have discovered that she also plays the guitar.  We have certainly enjoyed having her visit us this year.  

We hear from Lindsey Bolton, who is spending the year as an exchange student in Denmark, every once in a while and it certainly sounds like it is an enjoyable experience for her.  RYE is a great program.  Giving young people a chance to visit and live in another country is one of the best ways to promote understanding through out the world.  

Our Club will be participating in this great program again next year.  We will be sending local student, Joe Page, off to spend a year in Spain and in return we will be hosting a student from somewhere (we will find out more soon).  We must arrange local housing for the incoming exchange student.  In order to give the student a variety of experiences in this country, the usual plan is to have three host families each hosting the student for about three months.  The host families do not have to be Rotarians.  If you are interested in hosting our student or know of someone who might be, please let us know.  Valerie Stanley is the main contact for RYE so talk to her or to Mary Swirsky or Lynda Boody.  See the Yerington Rotary Facebook page for more info on the RYE program.

Rotary Youth Leadership Awards:

RYLA is another great Rotary program for helping our youths develop their skills.  The students who have had this program all seem to describe it as a life changing experience.  Our Board has budgeted to send seven students to RYLA and we hope to get a grant through the Sparks Rotary Club to send one or two more.  The cost of the program is $700 per student.
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